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BOD:  Darcy Arnold, Dr. Lou Dwyer, Trevor Harrison, Julie Hilmes, David Kienholz, David 

Lane, Carolyn Rettig, Mike Schottelkotte, Mary Turner, Mary West. 

 

BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

 

The December 2019 Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 10th, at 

6:00 PM at the Allinson Admin Building, 336 S. 10th St., Montrose.        

     
I. Call to Order 

 

II. Absences 

 

III. Minutes 

 

IV. Public Comment    

A.  Board Emails   

 

V.  Audit Exit Conference 

 

VI.        Executive Director’s Report 

 

VII. Committee Reports 

A. Finance/Audit Committee 

B. PR/Fund-Raising Committee 

          

VIII. Old Business                                     

 

IX.     New Business  

 

X.       Announcements 

 

XI. Adjournment 

 

FINANCE/AUDIT COMMITTEE: 

The Finance/Audit Committee will NOT meet prior to the regular Board 

meeting, but the regular meeting will start at 6:00 with the Audit Exit 

Conference.   
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

December 10, 2019 
 

Present:     Absences: 

Darcy Arnold     Mike Schottelkotte 

Mary Turner      Julie Hilmes 

Mary West     David Kienholz 

Carolyn Rettig      

David Lane     Staff Present: 

Dr. Lou Dwyer     Tom Turner 

Trevor Harrison     Steve Dahlman 

      Aimee Pruitt 

                 Chris McDonald 

      Kevin Sowder 

 
I. Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 6:04 pm by President Darcy Arnold.  

 

II. Absences:  See above. 

 

III. Minutes Review.  Motion made by David Lane and seconded by Trevor Harrison to 

approve the minutes from November with the following changes; “Trevor presents an 

ask” related to his request to the Montrose County Commissioners. All in favor, motion 

carried. 

 

IV. Public Comment: Steve introduced Assistant Director of Finance, Kevin Sowder to the 

Board.     

A. Board Emails: Darcy reminded everyone to check your COI emails. Darcy is getting a 

bunch of compliance emails.  

 

V.        Audit Exit Conference: Postponed until the January Board Meeting as the audit is still not 

ready to finalize yet. The audit needs to be finished by the end of the week anyway, but it 

would be better to present once finalized.  

 

VI. Executive Director’s Report:  

A. Tom opened by wishing the Board Happy Holidays, thanking Darcy for providing 

dinner for the Board meeting, and Aimee for the logistics. The COI quarterly 

newsletter and Tom’s article from the Daily Press were handed out. Today is Colorado 

Gives Day we received several donations, around $1,100 as of the meeting. Tom will 

keep an eye on it. 

B. Update on the relinquishment of the HCA license, we’re not getting as much 

consternation as Tom was expecting. Families are coming to us for help figuring it all 

out though. The process is going relatively well. The changes in service affects 45 

clients and about that many staff as well. Our projections are that the relinquishment 

reduces our yearly income by about $250k but the expenses go down about $350k.  



Touch of Care HCA might be the only company that is picking up all services we are 

dropping, perhaps even respite. A plus for any HCA is that the services comes with 

staff. Pasco only has program approval for CES not SLS, Tom is looking into that 

because it’s just weird. Why they would do one and not the other, especially children 

since they typically serve adults. We’re doing all we can to keep from having a break 

in service for these clients and their families, as well as our staff. 

C. We are making the shift to new insurance. There were three open enrollment meetings 

today and one tomorrow. The first underwriter we were looking into came in with 

much higher rates than expected so we started over with a new underwriter. The 

second bid isn’t as good as the original but it’s still $100-$125k a year savings from 

our current plan. 

D. Update on recent meetings: 

• November 14th there was a follow-up meeting with Montrose County HHS, 

suggested by Sue Hanson. Darcy, Tom, and Steve met with HHS staff and County 

Manager Ken Norris. Sue Hanson was unable to attend. Basically, the ideas they 

came up with were talking to HCPF, state legislators, and to ask if we had 

considered running a mill levy. No word yet on the $500k ask from Montrose 

County or on our normal annual ask.  

• November 15th was a phone call with Wells Fargo. Tom also met with Senator 

Coram. The meeting was positive, and Senator Coram told Tom whatever he 

needs to champion our agency and system he will do. Tom extended an invitation 

for the Senator to come out and see what we do, maybe visit Park Place, 

Thursdays work best for everyone, they haven’t been able to connect yet. 

• Steve and Tom had another follow-up phone call with HCPF. After looking over 

everything there is no help they can provide other than perhaps through the 

budget process. Bonnie Silva stated that somehow the 9 other rural CCBs have 

better adjusted to the changes than we have, and they are doing fine. That may be 

HCPF’s perspective but that is not what we hear from the other rural boards. 

• Thursday November 12th Tom will be attending a JBC/HCPF briefing. Afterwards 

Tom and his counterpart from Steamboat Springs have a meeting with Senator 

Rankin to update him and see if he has any input. 

• Darcy announced that we have a Dec 17th meeting with the Delta County 

Commissioners.  

E. Mountain Film fundraiser ended up with $8,000 in net proceeds so $4,000 for both 

entities. It went well.  

 

VII. Committee Reports 

A. Finance/Audit Committee:  

a. October finances, Revenue continues to hold to budgeted amounts. Budgeted 

expense is a bit under budget but should be with $15,000/month increase in the 

monthly salary due to 1/1/20 increase in minimum wage. Cash is holding out 

fairly well. Bottom line for October, while we lost $33k in October, the good 

news is for the first four months of the year we are breaking even. Also, in 

January the GRSS Medicaid rates will be going up (projected increase of 

$18.5k/month) so that will help mitigate some of the new costs. Working capital 

is hanging in there. It has taken a big hit this year because of the two notes 

payable moving into current liabilities. When those notes are renewed the 

working capital will look better. October facility items: new windows at 

Canyonview and their roof needed to be reattached; Garnet needed some re-



plumbing help in the crawl space\basement area; Bradford had a water main break 

on our side of the tap that needed repair and in November their furnace quit 

functioning and a new one is being installed; Currently, Vista View had a sewer 

smell so Maintenance looked in the crawl space and there was a sewage problem. 

Access is extremely limited so we may have to tear up the floor to access. Still 

getting a game plan together. David Lane moved to approve October expenses, 

seconded by Carolyn Rettig, all in favor. Motion carried.  

b. Conversation about the staff bonus: Tom proposed a $25.00 Christmas bonus for 

staff as we did last year. David Lane moves to vote on a potential employee 

bonus, seconded by Dr. Dwyer. Discussion ensued. Although the $6,800 is 

relatively minor, there is concern about the bonus because it sends a mixed 

message about the agency’s dire financial straits. No bonus sends a powerful 

statement to outsiders by letting them know we’ve had to cut even the smaller 

benefits. A counter-view is that because the employees have worked so hard to 

help out with holding expenses down, they should be rewarded. Several members 

expressed that while it really is a horrible thing to have to do, a bonus really can’t 

be approved. Tom thought that staff will understand. Vote was for no Christmas 

bonus this year.  Tom encouraged Board members to attend the Park Place and 

Aspen Crest parties to thank staff personally.   

c. As another small way to save some money, Board material like minutes and 

agendas will now be sent out electronically rather than paper.  

B. PR/Fund-Raising Committee: Darcy wants to give some good news about the “No 

Event Fundraiser” for the local match of the new CDOT vans. Highly successful, 

with an excess of $22k over the $40k needed for the match. The “No Event Van 

Fundraiser” is ongoing through January 2020. End of year fund raising letters going 

out, so they need to be back to us by Monday for mailing. A mailing list was passed 

around so the Board can make a note of who they’re approaching. Trevor must 

recuse himself from the individual fundraising letters per his employment 

stipulations. 

 

VIII. Old Business: None 

 

IX.       New Business: Darcy brought up that the Board will be finding a new Executive Director 

in the next 2-3 years as that is a Board function and to start thinking about that. Also, as a 

part of succession planning, Chris McDonald has tackled revising lots of policies and 

procedures in need of updating.  The Board needs a few more members on the Policy & 

Procedures Committee along with Mary Turner and Mike Schottelkotte.   

 

X.       Announcements: None. 

 

XI. Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn put forth by Trevor Harrison. Meeting was adjourned at 

7:50 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Aimee Pruitt 
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